
 

 

 

                                                                                                                                   May 21, 2013 

  

To, 

Advisor (B&CS),  

Telecom Regulatory Authority of India, 

New Delhi 

  

Kind Attention: Mr. Rajkumar Upadhyay,  

  

Dear Sir, 

At the outset, we compliment TRAI and yourself for the extremely well drafted guidelines for 

TV rating agencies in India. As part of media ecosystem, Esha Media Research Ltd concurs with 

almost all the issues highlighted in the draft guidelines and would like to offer the following 

comment as sought by you on the guidelines. 

  

Our comments pertain to the following three issues: 

  

         Cross holding 

         People Meter 

         Sample size 

         Third party audit 

  

 



 

 

 

Cross Holding  

Following the recent issues pertaining to credibility and integrity in our favourite sport, Cross 

holding in TV monitoring companies by vested interests could sow the seed of prejudice 

outcomes affecting the transparency in the system as pointed out in your guidelines in point 4.20. 

  

People Meter 

TRAI’s draft guidelines terms a device called People meter to provide exact viewing pattern of 

the subscriber without any manual intervention. We at Esha Media Research Ltd believe that a 

similar device, which is tamper proof and equipped to sense the absence of viewers while TV 

continues to function should be made mandatory for TV monitoring agencies as is the practice in 

most developed countries like Australia, Italy and South Africa. 

  

Sample Size 

In point 2.11 of your guidelines, you have sought for adequate sample size of TV viewers on pan 

India basis. Esha Media Research Ltd believes that for a population of 15.5 crore TV households 

should be represented by at 50,000 sample to begin with and can be enhance upto 100,000 to 

give a true and fair view of the outcome. 

  

Third party audit 

As mentioned in the guidelines in point no 4.18, third party audit must be undertaken at the 

beginning before installing the set top boxes with the monitoring device at households and they 

should be reviewed at regular intervals. Also the monitoring agency must be allowed the 

discretion to rope in multiple third party auditors to identify households for setting up set top 

boxes. 

  

 

 



 

 

 

We look forward to a possible interaction before the final guidelines are drafted on the subject.  

  

With warm regards, 

  

RS Iyer 

Managing Director 

Esha Media Research Ltd 

eshanews@gmail.com 

Cell: 9820326630 
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